
The following is excerpted from a summary issued on Sept. 23, 2020 by the Rutland County State’s 
Attorney’s Office of police officers with Giglio issues/disclosures since 2015. 

Damon Ngyuen, former Rutland City Police Department: In a polygraph examination for another law 
enforcement job interview, Ngyuen made concerning comments that suggested he may have lied. This 
led to a Vermont State Police investigation into his comments and a potential sexual assault and 
furnishing alcohol to a person under 21 years old criminal investigation. Upon completion of this 
investigation, the RCSAO requested that the Attorney General’s Office review the report for
potential criminal charges. The AGO declined to press charges. The RCSAO then asked the 
Bennington County State’s Attorney’s Office to also review the VSP investigation for possible criminal
charges. The BCSAO also declined to file charges, due, in part, to proof and statute of limitations 
concerns. Ngyuen is no longer a police officer with Rutland City Police or anywhere, to my 
knowledge.


